
Press release: Major junction upgrade
passes the halfway stage

Highways England is widening some of the approaches and slip roads at the
junction and adding an extra lane to sections of the roundabout, increasing
it from 2 to 3 lanes as part of an £8.3 million scheme.

Once the scheme is complete it will increase capacity, reduce congestion and
improve safety for the thousands of drivers who use it every day.

Since the scheme started back in February Highways England has completed work
on the inside of the roundabout which will form part of the additional lane
and a new combined footpath and cycleway. Work has also been undertaken
getting ready to install 2 new ‘superspan’ gantries which will cross both
carriageways on the M1.

Work will now start on the outside of the roundabout with the narrow lanes
being moved on to the new section of surface from Saturday 22 July. This will
also allow the new pedestrian crossings to be completed.

Highways England project manager Derek Dobinson said:

Work is progressing well at the junction which acts as a major
route into Leeds city centre and is the main access for a number of
major businesses. Over the next few months we will continue work on
the widening of the northbound entry slip road, add an extra lane
on to the southbound entry slip road so traffic can merge easily
from the roundabout and start work on the A63 approach.

Most of the work will continue to be carried out during the day. However,
there will be some overnight closures to put in the new gantries, which
display advice for drivers and for resurfacing of the junction. These will be
advertised closer to the time.

There will be overnight closures on Wednesday 12 and Thursday 13 July to
remove the equipment which was installed on the current gantries which only
span one side between 8pm and 6am.

While the scheme is ongoing there is a reduced speed limit of 50mph on the M1
and a 30mph limit on the slip roads and roundabout.

Further information about the project which is due to be completed in winter
can be found on the scheme website.

General enquiries

Members of the public should contact the Highways England customer contact
centre on 0300 123 5000.
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Media enquiries

Journalists should contact the Highways England press office on 0844 693 1448
and use the menu to speak to the most appropriate press officer.


